
  

As only the fourth execuƟve director in the history of the Dover Adult Learning Center, I have always 
recognized the foundaƟon built by my predecessors and the importance of preserving their legacy.  

So, it would be hard to image a more fiƫng 50th anniversary celebraƟon than to see more than 150 current 
and former board members, staff, volunteers and community supporters gathered on the lawn of the 

McConnell Center to mark the occasion.  

The highlight of the event was the presentaƟon of a 
lifeƟme achievement award to MinneƩ Induisi, who has 
been a teacher, counselor, advisor and friend to countless 
individuals in her more than 40 years with the center.  

The award was lovingly presented by Warren Dowaliby, 
who earned his GED at DALC to be able to work at the Strafford County House of 
CorrecƟons. He would rise through the ranks to become superintendent in his 
nearly 30-year career.  

Dowaliby said MinneƩ is a godsend to all the inmates that were there, that needed 
help, wanted help and accepted her help. 

U.S. Congressman Chris Pappas said while the work of DALC has changed over the last 50 years, it is as essenƟal as it has ever been to 
meet the needs of Dover and the surrounding towns.  

As a Friend of the Center your enduring support through the years has been criƟcal to helping us meet our mission, year aŌer year, 
now and in the future. Thanks you. 
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Deanna Strand 

Board of Directors 
Shawn M. Mahoney, President  

Jennna M. Anand, Vice President  
Martha S. Caswell, Secretary  

Laura Baxter, Treasurer  
Anna Boudreau 

Mark Brave  
Barbara CoƩa  

Maria Faskianos  
Kate Huntress  

Rollins L. Janetos  
Dennis Munson  

Kimberly McLaughlin  
Don Nary  

Robert Renshaw  
Patricia SilberblaƩ  
Rosemary Zurawel  
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Volunteer Opportunities 



Celebrating 50 Years  Thank you to our Friends of the Center 
 

Founder’s Circle ($500+) 
A Caring Community 

Paula & John DePlanche 
Patrick & Karen Duffy 

Arthur Ellison 
Maria Faskianos 

First Parish Church 
Susan & Brian Gong 

William Harbron 
Jack MeƩee 

Joseph & Margaret Moore 
Pam Shaw 

James Verschueren &Carlo NiƩoli 
Senator David WaƩers 
Belinda & David White 

Rosemary Zurawel 
 

Advocate ($250+) 
Karen Bowker 

Abraham Burtman Trust 
Patricia Coolidge 

Joseph & Paula Dubois 
Dave & Carolyn Dupont 

Good Works 
 Hatcher Kieschnick Family Trust 

William and Jean Irvine 
Robert & Sally Puth 

Robert & Patricia SilberblaƩ 
David & Maureen Staples 

Lauraine York 
 

Benefactor ($100+) 
Dennis Munson Plumbing & 

HeaƟng 
Bridget Barker 

Carol Birch 
Shauna Brown 

William & Janet Caddle 
Maureen Claussen 

Gerald & Patricia Daley 
Peter & Linda Davis 

Vasilike Demopoulos 

Marjorie & Robert Goldberg 
 

Raymond Hart 
Vera, Jeff & Dylan Haus 

Maurik & Adalgisa Holtrop 
Kate Huntress 

MinneƩ & Tony Induisi 
Leigh and Lynn Ivey 

Lauren Jacoby 
Rollins & Jean Janetos 

Elizabeth Kolodney 
Dr. Robert & Phyllis Kraunz 

MaƩhew Lahr 
Wolfgang and Deborah Liskow 

Debbie Liskow 
Donna & Bruce McAdam 

Teresa McDonnell 
Marie Morgan 

Dennis & Meg Munson 
Judy & Patrick Parks 

PaƩy PorriƩ 
Charles & Lucy Putnam 

Sri Rahayuningsih 
Pamela Raley 
Bob Renshaw 
Joanne Rohde 

Ann Schultz 
MarƟn & Patricia Sorensen 

Deanna Strand 
David & Elizabeth Tong 

Thuy Tran 
Judith Ullman 
Steve Varney 

 
Friend ($40+) 

Saundra Ackler 
Laura Baxter 

Cathleen Beaudoin 
Martha S. Caswell 
Mary Churchman 
Joanne Fairchild 

Claudia GilmarƟn 
Aline & Tom Goss 

Phyllis Heilbronner 
 

Dr. Lawrence & Ruth Kane 
Stephen Labbe 
Robert McCabe 
Donna Melillo 
Terry Snook 

Thomas Stevens 
Gail Tanner 

Darlene Therrien 
John T. Treece 

 
Other Supporters 

Valeril April 
Bill Badgley 

Lucie Callahan 
Barbara CoƩa 

Elizabeth Feuer 
Jean Keegan 

Shawn Mahoney 
Celine Richardson 

Sandra Straus 
Deborah Valliere 

 
In Memory of 

CPL Andrew A. Aimesbury  

     Be a part of DALC: 

· Become a volunteer tutor  
· Serve on a committee  
· Join our Board of Directors  
· Take an enrichment class  
· Teach an enrichment class  
· Be a Friend of the Center 
· Be a corporate/event sponsor  
· Include DALC in your estate 

plan and become a member 
of the Helen Phipps Heritage 
Society  

 
doveradultlearning.org/

support  
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